
 

  

 

Year 3 Live Art Gallery 

What talented artists we have 

in year 3!  

Pupils displayed their work to 

impress their parents. They 

have focussed on key artist  

Chila Burman Singh and 

collage work. Thank you Year 

3 we all enjoyed this so much 

today. 

 

Welcome back to the second half of spring term this week. We got straight back into school life this week – Year 

6 went on trips to Tower Bridge and the Museum of London, these trips were part of a project with the National 

Literacy Trust and included a poetry workshop. Thank you to the staff and parent helpers who went on the trip 

and made it safe and enjoyable for the children. 

Thank you to every parent who turned up for their child’s parents’ evening meeting with their teacher on 

Schoolcloud.  We will be looking to see who did not attend; the reasons why not and then contacting you. 

Special congratulations go to Chestnut class and Ash class who performed their first live class assembly. They 

were very confident and clearly enjoyed themselves as much as the audience did! Before half term Chestnut 

class shared what they had been learning and today Ash class told us the story of Little Red. 

I hope that you have all read the letter this week about World Book day next Thursday and the exciting activities 

that we have planned!  I can’t wait to see the children dressed up and enjoying books.    

I am delighted that as a school we have reached 96% attendance this week – this is amazing!  

Have a safe week end, Miss Kondo  



 

 

Trips and Visitors 

Thank you so much to everyone who has logged on and paid for their child’s trips for this year! 

The flexible payment plan will remain on school money for the whole school year so please just 

pay when you can. 

Full details can be seen here: 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/curriculum/tripsandvisitors 

Details of how to pay can be found here: 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/parents/onlinepayments 

EARLY MORNING BASKETBALL 

The early morning sessions started this week and look like a great way to start the day! If 

you would still like to sign your child up, please do so here. 

http://www.staysupa.com/book-online 

 A session costs £3.00 and you join the whole half term – discount rate now available. 

 

Attendance Letters 

We have started to send out our attendance letters for this term – many of you will have 

already started to receive them.  The target is for children to be in school 96% of the time 

and many children manage this or higher. Often absence is with a valid reason and is 

reported – however it could still be that your child’s attendance is way below 96%. As you 

can imagine poor attendance has a negative effect on your child not only academically but 

also socially and emotionally. Furthermore, your child’s attendance will have detrimental 

effect on the teaching and learning for the rest of the class. 

We understand that absence will happen as your child may get sick or emergencies arise – 

what we need to eliminate is absence when your child is well and wanting to come to and is 

not able to for another reason – please let us know so we can direct you to appropriate help. 

Schools are inspected and judged on pupil attendance – we have a duty to keep striving for 

good attendance moreover all children have the right to attend school. 

http://www.staysupa.com/book-online


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

February 2022  

Parents’ Workshop about 

Relationship and Health 

Education. 

For those who did not attend 

you can find the presentation 

here: 

https://www.westactonprima

ryschool.org/curriculum/subj

ects/pshe 

 

THE PTA AGM 

Will be on Friday 4th March at 

10.30am on MS teams 

(online) 

 

Please email the PTA directly: 

Fowap2014@gmail.com to 

be sent the link and details. 

Please do join in and support 

the school! 

ACTIVE TRAVEL  

Have you checked out the 

ACTIVE TRAVEL page on our 

website – there are lots of 

great tips. You can also see 

the results of the recent 

survey – thank you to those 

who completed it. 

https://www.westactonprima

ryschool.org/pupils/activetra

vel 

 

HOME WORK POLICY 

 

Please find our updated 

Homework Policy here: 

https://www.westactonprima

ryschool.org/keyinformation/

policies 

It is in there column – 

policies for parents and 

carers: Homework 
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This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

Restarting routines and setting Limits to help our children 

The pandemic has meant that not only have we been unhappy at times 

but so have our children. 

We have wanted to eat that second slice of cake, knowing that it isn’t 

good for us, but just because we can eat it. So much has been out of our 

control and what this has meant is that there have been times where we 

have craved and strived for some control back in our lives. For our 

children, it has been exactly the same, except their extra piece of cake 

has actually been: fighting to stay up longer, extra time on electronic 

devices, wanting lots more snacks and food, asking for more of 

everything. 

How can parents help? 

Our children respond well to routine. It helps them to feel emotionally 

safe to know what is coming next and what the limits are around: 

bedtime, dinnertime, homework time, playtime and family time. 

The uncertainty of the last two years may have led to routines only 

partially being implemented. Now is the time to restart those routines 

and re-introduce your boundaries. 

When your child asks you for something, stop and think first, before you 

answer. Ask yourself is the thing they are asking for, in their best interest? 

Often you will discover that by saying yes to an extra five minutes when 

it is bedtime,  that the five will become ten and so on, and then it 

becomes a battle. Decide on your limits beforehand, be prepared, give 

plenty of warnings and most importantly stick to what you have said.  



 

House points for this week 

 

 

 

Family gardening and clearing our 

pond 

This will take place on Saturday 26th 

March in the morning as we have had a 

fabulous response – thank you. We will 

share more details soon! 



WORLD BOOK DAY IS COMING – get your costume ready! 

THURSDAY 3rd MARCH 

 

 
 

 



West Acton Primary School Weekly Values Rewards 

 

W/c 7th February     

Nursery Acorn Adam Ena Prabir 

Rec Banyan Alfonso Amin Julion 

Rec Fir Anu Kansai Zenjiro 

Rec Olive Eamon Anya Chiaki 

Y1 Ash Salma Logan Jin 

Y1 Guava Yosef Sosuke Yuri and Kiko 

Y1 Katsura Sara Nico Zak 

Y2 Chestnut Anaya E Miko Rosie 

Y2 Damson Ali T Qais Elsie -Louise 

Y2 Juniper Layan Batoul Akito 

Y3 Holly tbc tbc Tbc 

Y3 Ivy Tate Tomoki Maliha 

Y3 Rowan Ali  Naoto Atef 

Y4 Mulberry Yujiro Naonari Callie  

Y4 Pine Salah Akari Chloe 

Y4 Sycamore Irene Mira Mahta 

Y5 Elder Marwa Otis Lara 

Y5 Quince Tbc  Tbc Tbc 

Y5 Willow Eesa Aisha David 

Y6 Lime Ruweyda Roni Joaquim 

Y6 Tamarind Maria Anas Nanami 

Y6 Zaytouna Yuri Malak Amara 

Woodlands Tbc Tbc Tbc 



 

CLASS ASSEMBLIES 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring term ends on  

Friday 1st April at 

1.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

DDo not send your 

child to school with 

COVID-19 symptoms – 

please test them first. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please wear 

your mask at 

drop off and pick 

up or let us 

know if you are 

exempt. 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


